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                                                                 Safe, respectful learners 

Student Semester Two Reports 

Reports follow class assessments and this time will capture the 

learning outcomes that have been achieved in the second half of the 

year. At the moment, reports are in the hands of the Stage 

Supervisors before coming to me next week. All reports will be 

finalised and ready to be sent home on Friday, 12th December. 

Please take the time to share these 

reports with your children and praise 

them for the positive comments and 

discuss anything that may be of a 

concern. Many students have 

learning plans and teacher programs 

reflect the adjustments made for 

individual students. Please look also 

at the absences. Where students 

have a lot of absences this generally 

has a less than desirable effect on a 

student’s level of achievement. 

Another thing to celebrate is good 

attendance and congratulations to all 

students who haven’t missed a 

single day. 



Intensive swimming  

Sadly we are hearing of young children drowning in creeks, rivers, 

dams, back-yard swimming pools and in the ocean as the warmer 

weather entices people to the water wherever it may be. It is very 

important that people know how to swim if they are to engage in 

water activities and sports. The best time to learn is when you are 

very young. If your child has water confidence and can swim it 

means that they can enjoy water activities as a recreational pastime 

and if they can’t swim then they are particularly vulnerable. Children 

need to learn how to swim but it is also very important for them to 

have lots of opportunities to be in water to develop their skills and 

become competent swimmers. No one should swim alone and this 

holds true for young children. We all need to be alert to the potential 

dangers in and around water and  always be watchful and alert so 

that drowning does not become a tragedy that touches the lives of 

any of us. 

Breakfast Club 

The Breakfast Club is having a special breakfast this Thursday 27th 

November at 8:30am in the block F Hall. All parents are invited to 

come in for brekky this Thursday and to see what a wonderful job 

our Breakfast Club does. Many thanks to ALL staff involved with the 

Breakfast Club and especially to Deb George for her great 

management of this important project. 



8:30am 

Kindy Red celebrating White Ribbon Day. 

WPS Kids say “NO” to domestic violence. 



A Message from the Dr Michele Bruniges AM, SECRETARY—

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION AND COMMUNITIES  

 

One of the greatest achievements of public education in this state is the development of 

needs-based school funding through the Resource Allocation Model (or RAM). 

 

I am proud we have developed the RAM. We now have a more equitable, efficient and 
transparent funding model that underpins our reforms to devolve more decision-making 

to principals and school communities. 

 

Our RAM mirrors the principles of the ‘Gonski’ review of school funding, as well as the 
vision of Sir Henry Parkes for a system of public schools where all children would sit 

“side by side” irrespective of their family’s wealth, religion or social status.  

 

The RAM reflects the characteristics of individual schools and students, is based on the 
latest research and data, flows directly to schools and provides certainty for school 

planning purposes. 

 

We introduced the RAM this year with schools receiving targeted (individual student) 
funding and equity loadings for Aboriginal students and students from low socio-

economic backgrounds.  

 

Today, the Premier, Mike Baird, and the Minister for Education, Adrian Piccoli, have 
announced the next stage of the RAM implementation process. Next year public schools 
will receive more than $664 million in needs-based funding through the RAM.  

 

In 2015 all NSW public schools will continue to receive the targeted (individual student) 

funding, as well as funding for all four equity loadings. The socio-economic background 
and the Aboriginal background equity loadings first delivered in 2014 will be 
supplemented by new equity loadings for English language proficiency and low level 
adjustment for disability.  

 

Remote and/or isolated schools will also be the first to receive a new location loading, 
as the first element of the base school allocation, in recognition of disadvantage due to 
distance from population centres and other schools. 

 

I am particularly proud of the four equity loadings that will provide funding to schools 
from next year based on the specific and different needs of the students in our 



schools. For example, in 2015: 

the socio-economic background loading will fund approximately 398,000 students 
across more than 2,000 schools 

the Aboriginal background loading will fund every public school with Aboriginal 
students – approximately 52,000 Aboriginal students in 1,980 schools 

the new equity loading for English language proficiency will provide funding to 
more than 145,000 students in 1,250 schools 

the new low level adjustment for disability loading will provide every regular 
school with flexible funding to support students with additional learning and 
support needs. 

 

We are already seeing how the RAM is changing the way schools operate as 
principals build on the increased decision-making authority to respond to local needs 
to improve their students’ learning outcomes. 

 

The RAM is a far more transparent and equitable funding system than our previous 
system. There are detailed information sheets on our website and assistance 
available to support principals, staff and school communities. 

I encourage you to share this information with your teachers, parents and school 
communities.  

 

You can read the RAM information sheets on this link: http://www.dec.nsw.gov.au/
about-the-department/our-reforms/local-schools-local-decisions/reform-agenda/
resource-allocation-model 

 
The media release from the Premier and the Minister is on this link:  http://
www.dec.nsw.gov.au/about-us/news-at-det/media-releases1/investing-in-our-children
-s-future-gonski-funding-flows-for-nsw-public-schools 

 
Warm regards  

 
 
Dr Michele Bruniges AM  

SECRETARY 

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION AND COMMUNITIES  
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School library borrowing is 

finished for the year. 

Please return any books that you 

still have at home this week.  

Thanks, Mrs Blackhall and Mrs Legg. 

Below is an email I received late Friday afternoon from Sharon 

Macleod who is the PSSA Junior Mixed Touch Convenor. Well done 

Stage Two! Mr Bullock 

Hi Josh, 

 

I have great satisfaction in asking that you might pass on a 

message to your junior touch teams please. Two teachers 

approached me at the end of the game today to let me know how 

absolutely delightful both of your school teams were. I understand 

that their manners were exceptional and they played with great 

sportsmanship. So often I get reports about students behaving 

negatively so it is such a pleasure to be able to pass on this good 

news message to you. Well done Wellington PS!!!  

Regards 

Sharon Macleod 

Instructional Leader (Early Action for Success) 

Dubbo North Public School 



Homework Centre & Active After Schools  

The program runs on Monday, Wednesday and Thursday from 2.45pm until 4.45pm.  

 

Monday Wednesday Thursday 

Circus Games Market Fitness 

P & C ~ CHRISTMAS RAFFLE TICKETS 
Tickets will be on sale as of Monday 17th November from the 
office, so if you would like raffle tickets sent home with your 
child, please ring 6845 4080 and let the office girls know the 

name & class of your child.  

Wellington PS School CalendarWellington PS School Calendar——Coming eventsComing events  

November 

 Thu 27th—Breakfast Club End of Year Brekky!! 8:30am Block F Hall 

 Thu 27th – Kindy Assembly – 2pm GL Hall – K Blue are your hosts 

 Fri 28th – Kindy Transition – 9am to 11am - LAST DAY 

 Fri 28h – Stage 1 Assembly – 12:15pm GL Hall – 1S are your hosts 

 Fri 28th – Stage 2 Assembly – 1pm E Block Hall 

 Fri 28th – Stage 3 Assembly – 2pm F Block Hall 

 

December 

 Tue 9th – Presentation Day – 9:30am – Wellington Civic Centre 

 Tue 9th – Carols Night – 6pm to 7pm – WPS COLA 

 Thu 11th – Kindy Assembly – 2pm GL Hall – K Yellow are your hosts 

 Thu 11th – Stage 2 Assembly – 1pm E Block Hall 

 Thu 11th – Stage 3 Assembly – 2pm F Block Hall 

 Thu 11th – Yr6 Farewell – 5pm - Wellington Soldiers Club 

 Fri 12th – Student Reports sent home 

 Wed 17th – Last day for students                                                                                                                                                            



Recycling School Uniforms 

This is a call to all parents and carers 

as the end of year is    approaching, if 

there are any school uniforms that no 

longer fit your children please        

remember to recycle and bring them into 

the office. 





Welcome to Week 8. 

Last week we celebrated NAIDOC Day with TAFE Western. The children had 

a fantastic time performing in front of the TAFE audience and watching the 

older children engage in traditional Aboriginal dance. Thank you to all of the 

families who came along to support us.  

Assessment and Rating has arrived. This week we will be engaging in the 

assessment and ratings process. The whole team has been working very 

hard to ensure we get the best possible results for our service. Thank you to 

everyone who has supported us during this process. 

Thank you to Tyre Right for donating tyres for our outdoor play area and to 

Kitch and Sons for providing wood to add to our resources also. 

This is the final week for Kindergarten transition. Transition begins at 9 am 

and this week it will conclude with a party for all Kindergarten and Preschool 

children. 

Please remember to pack a piece of fruit and healthy lunch boxes for your 

child each day. We need to eat healthy so we are able to gain the most 

learning from our time spent at preschool, the best way to do this is to stick 

to our healthy eating policy. 

Have a great week.    Donna Langlands and Preschool Staff 

 

News From Miss Donna 

 

Week 8 

Monday  to 24th  

- Thursday 27th 

November 

 

The WhispThe WhispThe Whisp   
Maxwell Street, 

Wellington 

Ph 02 68454080 

November 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

30      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

Notice when 

writing 

changes. 

Celebrate 

changes!!! 

Wellington Public Preschool 

What’s Happening This Week–  White Ribbon Day 

  Monday–                                          Tuesday– White Ribbon Day celebrations 

Wednesday–   Wiradjuri                      Thursday–  Kinder Blue Assembly—Gould                   

       League Hall 2pm 

We are asking all families to donate clear 

plastic bottles for some Christmas craft 

we plan on creating. A box is located in 

the foyer for bottle donations. 



We enjoyed our week at Preschool!! 

During PATHS time we made Wise Turtle glasses 

to help us see good times to “Do Turtle”. 

The police were out in force this week, they 

even insisted on having their own badges. 

School dress-ups. Amber couldn’t believe this used 

to be the school uniform a long time ago. 

TAFE Western NAIDOC Day celebrations. We 

were invited to perform for all of the guests. 

Lucky we had the Fire Brigade around for the 

emergency evacuation drill Thursday afternoon. 

It has been perfect weather for water play. 





Camp Quality 

In conjunction with the Young Services Club and the Community of Young we are 

staging an event called “Walk A Cycle for a Life” where 50 participants will be of 

combined walkers and cyclist hence the event being called the “ Walk & Cycle for 

Life”. Will walk & Cycle from Dubbo to Young via Wellington. 

Day one we walk or cycle to Wellington. 2 different routes as the walker won’t be 

able to walk on the Highway. Walk 45km – cycle 105km through Yeoval. 

Day Two cycle from Wellington to Cowra via Yeoval 195km or walk from 

Canowindra to Cowra(back road) 40km. 

Day Three walk from Greenthorpe turn off to Young 50km or cycle from Cowra 

to Young via Greenthorpe 75km 

 Our goal is to raise $50,00 for Camp Quality Kids with cancer. Dates are  27th 

November to 29th November.  

 We have about 50people attending the event, but if locals from wellington wish 

to join either the walkers or cyclists coming into Wellington on the 27th they 

are more than welcome. The Walkers will enter Wellington from 

Bushrangers Road and the Cyclist will come in from the Yeoval Road at 

approximate 1.30pm on the Thursday 27th November. 

 We will be attending the Wellington Soldiers Club around 5.30pm on the 

Thursday to hold a Fundraising Raffle for Camp Quality. We would look at 

selling tickets at say 6pm and draw at 7.30pm and we would love nothing 

more than to have people from your school to be involved in the night. As we 

are from Young we will have some boxes of Cherries to raffle along with 

other goodies on the night. 

Our goal is to raise $50,00 for Camp Quality which hopefully achieves 

changing a child’s life. 

 Thanks you for your time and if possible would it be possible to place something 

in your newsletter about this wonderful Event.  

 Kind regards  

Dean Cafe       

Chief Executive Officer & Fundraising Coordinator 

Young Services Club   

Phone 02 6382 1944  |  Fax 02 6382 4565  |  Mobile  0457 716 009 

46 Cloete Street, Young NSW 2594 

dean@youngservicesclub.com.au 

www.youngservicesclub.com.au 

mailto:dean@youngservicesclub.com.au
http://www.youngservicesclub.com.au




Celebrating Great Efforts and Performances 

Tyreek Frail 6T; David Greatz 5/6K; Misty Rogan 5/6K; Hunter 
Anderson 3K; Harry O’Donnell 3OB; Ashton Keogh 3/4T; Jordan Budd 
1S; Sienna Hyde 1/2F; Declan Vernon Lang 1/2F; Hunter Dutfield KR; 

Brayden Martin KB; Deacon George KY. 

Stay in touch 
with the  

Wellington PS app. 

Free download available for android (google play) 

and apple OS (Apple app store) 

Do you have or know of any children who are ready 

for BIG SCHOOL in 2015? 

Enrol NOW 

for Kindergarten 2015 

Enrolment forms available from the school office. 

Birth certificate and immunisation record is required. 





WESTERN BAND CAMP  

 

February 15-February 20, 2015  

 

Information for Parents and Students 
 

The Western Band Camp is on again! The 2015 Camp will be held at Lake Burrendong Sport 
and Recreation Centre from Sunday 15 February – Friday 20 February 2015. The camp is 
open to all public school students from years 5-12 and caters for musicians of all levels from 
beginner to advanced. During the week students will participate in a range of programs 
including concert band, advanced band and instrumental group tutorials. 
 
The camp aims to give students a valuable educational and musical experience. It will give 
students the opportunity to enhance their skills by working with professional musicians, 
tutors and conductors and exposing them to a variety of music and styles. 
Students who attend camp will be eligible for selection for State Wind Band and Beyond the 
Divide Band Tours. 
 
Bass guitarists are welcome, however, there are no positions available for vocalists, electric 
or acoustic guitarists. Separate camps are available for these students. Piano students are 
welcome to attend, with the understanding that they will be placed with the percussion 
section. A single drum kit is provided for drummers and they will be expected to rotate 
turns on the equipment with percussion instruments.  
 
It is expected that all students that apply will be accepted. A confirmation email will be sent 
to parents/care givers so please ensure that an up-to-date email is provided. Payment can 
be made either in full - $400, OR as a $50 deposit that accompanies the application form 
followed by instalments of your choice. Students who withdraw will forfeit all monies paid, 
unless a Doctor’s Certificate is presented.  
 

Closing Date for Nominations 
Monday 15 December 2014 

Please contact Mrs Nott for more information and/or permission notes. 
 

Thankyou, 
Mrs Nott. 



Kindergarten Assemblies Term 4 2014 

Assemblies are held every second Thursday at 2:00pm in the Block 

A Hall. If there are any changes to this timetable you will be notified 

as soon as possible.  

   Week 8 27/11 Week 10 11/12 

   K Blue K Yellow 

BUS ZONE PARKING… 

PARENTS ARE ASKED NOT TO PARK IN THE BUS 

ZONES, IT IS A HUGE SAFETY ISSUE WITH YOUNG 

CHILDREN GETTING ON AND OFF THE BUSES.  

Police will be patrolling the school bus stop during home 

time. 

THANKYOU. 

Wellington Primary School is a proud KidsMatter School. 

The KidsMatter Action Team would love some parent helpers 

for 2015. We meet as a Committee to look at ways that the 

school can assist in improving the wellbeing of our students. 

We want to create a school community that is welcoming to 

everybody. 

We would love to see as many community members at the 

school community planning day on at 5pm this Thursday in 

the Gould League Hall. 

Wellington Primary School—because our KidsMatter . 

 
















